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SANTA FE COUNTY  

RFP No. 2022-0068-PW/BT 

DESIGN/BUILD PROJECT SANTA FE COUNTY PUBLIC 

SAFETY COMPLEX IMPROVEMENT PROEJCT 

PHASE II ADDENDUM NO. 2 

Dear Proponents, 

This addendum is issued to reflect the following immediately.  It shall be the responsibility of 

interested Offerors to adhere to any changes or revisions to the Phase II of the RFP as identified in 

this Phase II Addendum No. 2.  This documentation shall become permanent and made part of the 

departmental files. 

Attachment A:  Generator Information 

Clarification No. 1:  The TPO roof topping may be included as an Additive 

Alterative in the Cost Proposal. 

Question No. 1: Are the original plans available for the fire department side? 

Answer No. 1: Public Works was unable to find any submittals for the metal building. 

Question No. 2:  Please provide a copy of the floor plan for the Sheriff’s highlighting 

administration, evidence, etc. 

Answer No. 2:  The copy of the floor plan was included in Addendum No. 1. 

Question No. 3:  Information from the generator, output, nameplate, etc. 

Answer No. 3:  Please see Attachment A. 

Question No. 4:  Is a storage platform needed for the Fire Department? 

Answer No. 4:  Not for the drive-through bay. 

Question No. 5:  Is a loop needed in the parking area? 

Answer No. 5:  No there is no need of a loop. 
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Question No. 6:  Clarification: Only one drive bay is needed? 

Answer No. 6: Yes 

 

Question No. 7:  Can the briefing room double as an evidence room? 

Answer No. 7:  No 

 

Question No. 8:  Is raised flooring a requirement in the IT room? 

Answer No. 8:  Not required by strongly recommended 

 

Question No. 9:  Will signage be needed for RECC? 

Answer No. 9:  Yes, a way of finding the building entrance will be needed. 

 

Question No. 10:  Can you confirm if it will be part of the GC/Electrical subcontractors scope to 

move the IT equipment from the existing IT room to the new IT room for RECC or will this be a 

proprietary contractor directly from the County? 

Answer No. 10:  All the maintenance equipment will need to be moved by the GC/Electrical 

subcontractor.  Coordination will need to be made with the following: 

 Motorola – Phone system (Vesta) and Radio System 

 CenturyLink for all IT and other phone line Associated with Dispatch Operators 

 Coney One – Vesta system 

 CentralSquare – IBM and One Solution system 

 Goserco – Radio Recorder System 

 

  

Please add this Phase II Addendum No. 2 to the original proposal documents and refer to proposal 

documents, hereto as such.  This and all subsequent addenda will become part of any resulting 

contract documents and have effects as if original issued.  All other unaffected sections will have their 

original interpretation and remain in full force and effect.  Responders are reminded that any questions 

or need for clarification must be addressed to Bill Taylor, Procurement Manager at 

wtaylor@santafecountynm.gov and Amanda Patterson-Sanchez, Procurement Specialist Senior at 

apatterson-sanchez@santafecountynm.gov.   
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